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Win Bet - Bath 13:50 - West End Charmer @ 2/5 
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Sergio Could Struggle In His Own Event - By Ian Hudson


Valderrama is one of the most iconic golf venues in Spain and the course on which 
Europe won the Ryder Cup in 1997. The team was captained by Severiano 
Ballesteros and included Ignacio Garrido and Jose Maria Olazabal from Spain. 
Thomas Bjorn, the captain of Europe this year, also qualified as a rookie. The 
matches against the United States 21 years ago came too soon for Sergio Garcia 
who was still an amateur. His golf foundation hosts the Andalucia Masters at 
Valderrama this week.  


Garcia was one of Bjorn’s wildcard picks and justified his inclusion in the team that 
won impressively at Le Golf National near Paris. He is the clear favourite for his own 
tournament but hosting an event can go one of two ways. Jobs off the course may 
make practising unfeasible or the course can be a refuge form interviews and other 
responsibilities. Garcia is in the former camp and is too short in the betting even 
against a moderate field and other players are preferred. 


The 2017 Masters champion is odds-on to be the top Spanish player. He has 
followed Ballesteros and Olazabal as world class players from Spain. Jon Rahm is 
next in line but he is not playing this week. He beat Tiger Woods in the singles in the 
Ryder Cup and is a winner on both main tours. Rahm should win majors and would 
be a big favourite if competing this week. There are 16 players from Spain in the 
field and that includes a guest appearance from Olazabal, maybe in memory of Seve 
but definitely in support of Garcia. Valderrama is a worthy venue for Garcia’s event.  


Garcia is Europe’s leading Ryder Cup point’s scorer and a two-time winner of this 
tournament. He won the second edition in 2011 and is the defending champion this 
week. Garcia won three titles in total in 2017, including that elusive first major. He 
has been trying to win one of the tournaments that matter most for over 20 years. 
Winning the Masters was the ultimate dream but winning his own event will be very 
special. Garcia will be suited to the second shot track but will be busy away from 
the course and juggling both activities will be tough.


Valderrama was the first Ryder Cup venue in mainland Europe. The home team won 
by one point and have now won six Ryder Cups in succession on home soil. 
Ballesteros has inspired many Ryder Cup wins especially in matches involving his 
compatriots. Apart from Garcia Spain will struggle to produce a genuine contender 
in southern Spain this week. The Rock of Gibraltar is visible from the area and the 
UK dependency is the last land in Europe before the crossing to Africa. Lee 
Westwood is the favourite in the top English player betting.     


The captain and three of his vice captains from last month’s Ryder Cup are playing 
this week. Padraig Harrington has joined the field and he was one of Bjorn’s 
assistants in France. Harrington has won three majors and Valderrama suits his 
game. The tournament will raise funds for deprived children in Spain and the fan’s 
favourite to win will be Garcia. Shane Lowry will feel at home on the course that is 
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parkland but with a links feel due to breezes even though the course is a few miles 
inland. Accuracy is more important than distance for good scoring. 


Andrew Johnston, or Beef, is a course winner and he made the top 25 last year. He 
won the Spanish Open at Valderrama in 2016 after graduating to the Tour the 
previous year, heading the Challenge Tour rankings. His winning score of one over 
indicates the degree of difficulty around Valderrama. Johnson can win at one of his 
favourite venues again and set up the barbecue of steak and some beers. The 
drinks could be on Beef on Sunday night.  


Today's Sports Betting Preview - By Rick Elliott

    

A Good Week To Support England 

Maybe these Nations League matches do mater after all. Spain and England played 
a proper international in the competition on Monday night and the best team won. 
England played a young side but were too good for their opponents in Seville. There 
were shades of Michael Own against Argentina in 1998 when Raheem Sterling 
slotted home the first goal. The other two goals from Marcus Rashford and Sterling 
again were works of art and Spain’s two goals in reply did not spoil the mood. After 
winning 3-2 in Spain and playing so well ENGLAND are now 8/1 with Coral to win 
Euro 2020. The semi-finals and final of the tournament are being played at Wembley 
Stadium, the only ground where England have won a major cup. 


The England cricket team are number one in the world rankings in the One Day 
format whereby both sides bat for 50 overs. A no result and win by the Duckworth-
Lewis Method against Sri Lanka have consolidated their position at the top of the 
standings. The third of five ODI’s in Sri Lanka is played today and if it completed 
England should go 2-0 up in the series. Sri Lanka have lost 36 of their last 50 over 
matches when both innings have been over the full compliment of overs. The home 
side have lost four of the last five ODI’s at the stadium at which today’s match is 
being played. ENGLAND are with  4/11 with Paddy Power to take a two mach 
league in the series but bear in mind this meeting starts at 10am.    


The richest of five meetings in Britain and Ireland is the jumps fixture at 
Punchestown. The most lucrative race is the Irish Daily Star Chase at 4.10, a Grade 
3 contest over three miles and one furlong. Three of the six runners are owned by 
Gigginstown House Stud but when the money is down the few big owners and 
trainers dominate the entries and often outcome on the track. Some of the money 
filters down to the grassroots but the medium sized trainer struggles to make a 
decent living from training jumps horses in Ireland and it’s a similar story on the Flat. 
ROAD TO RESPECT was fourth in the Gold Cup and that form makes the horse the 
nap on the meeting at 3/1 with Betfair.
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